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WABUSH TOWN COUNCIL 
COUNCIL MEETING #18-01 

          JANUARY 30, 2018      
 

TIME AND PLACE  A meeting of the Wabush Town Council was held on Tuesday, 
January 30, 2018, at the Town Hall in Council Chambers. The 
meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Chairperson Mayor Ron 
Barron.  

COUNCILLORS  
PRESENT    Mayor Ron Barron  

Deputy Mayor Rick Burke   
    Councillor Sam Andrews     
    Councillor Boyd AuCoin  
    Councillor Gertie Canning 

Councillor Frankie Delahunty 
     
COUNCILLORS ABSENT Councillor Colin Vardy – arrived 5:35 p.m.  

 
OTHERS PRESENT         Mr. Charlie Perry – Town Manager 

Ms. Karen Jennings – Town Clerk/Director of Finance  
Ms. Tara Penney – Secretary  
Ms. Rita Pynn – Resident  
Mr. Neil Johnson – Resident  
Ms. Sharon Godoy – Resident  
Mr. Donald E. Best – Resident  
 

WELCOME  Mayor Barron welcomed residents to the meeting. Good to see 
everyone in attendance, our community is facing some big issues 
but we will get through them.  

   
APPROVAL OF           It was moved by Councillor Delahunty and seconded by 
MINUTES     Councillor Andrews to approve minutes 17-13 as presented.  

All in Favor.  
 

   Motion Carried  
 
BUSINESS ARISING  No business arising from previous minutes  

 
COMMITTEE   Write Off  
REPORTS: FINANCE  
    It was moved by Deputy Mayor Burke and seconded by Councillor 

Canning to write off interest charged on business account in the 
amount of $ 652.36. All in Favour.  
 
Motion Carried  
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Refund 
 

   It was moved by Deputy Mayor Burke and seconded by Councillor 
Canning to refund business tax 2017 for business that ceased 
operating in 2016 in the amount of $ 10,964.85. All in Favour. 
 
Motion Carried  
 
Tender – Computer Support Services  
 
It was moved by Deputy Mayor Burke and seconded by Councillor 
Canning that the Town of Wabush accept tender for Computer 
Support Services to the lone bidder RMS in the amount of $ 85/hr. 
and $ 127.50/hr. OT.  All in Favour.  
 
Motion Carried  
 

COMMITTEE  Due to the delay in the budget process, Committee meetings were 
REPORTS: PLANNING postponed this month.  

 
 
COMMITTEE             Councillor Vardy is not in attendance. However, discussions with  
REPORTS:   public works committee is ongoing for seniors’ driveways.  As well,  
PUBLIC WORKS                  Town Manager Perry commented that one of the two dump trucks 

are back in operation.  Rented dump trucks in the meantime to 
deal with the enormous amount of snow this year.  Public works 
will continue the taking away of snow as some of the banks around 
town are quite high.  

                
COMMITTEE Solutions are still be worked through for two issues on the lane  
REPORTS:                     streets.  One issue is the making of McGregor/Flynn as one way.   
MEO/FIRE DEPT/OHS RNC are against this.  However a solution must be found.  

The other issue is skidoos going through the area.  Again, a 
solution is being worked on and will see where a trail can be made 
to make this area safer.  
 
Fire Department has been undergoing some changes.  Chief 
Butler has been working on promotion of ranks.  The Council looks 
forward to working with Chief Butler and the Fire Department.  
Councillor AuCoin commented on the Fire Departments continuing 
support/fundraising for Muscular Dystrophy (MD).  The latest 
fundraiser raised a $1000 towards a young man that needed a 
wheelchair shipped to the area.  The remaining proceeds went to 
him and his family for his care.  
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COMMITTEE      Recreation Report Attached  
REPORTS:              
RECREATION        Councillor Canning commented on the success of the Regional 

Figure Skating Competition.  Five skaters have qualified for the 
provincials and two for the Winter Games. It has been a long time 
since it was held in the area and it went very well.  

 
COMMITTEE   Policy Meetings to resume in February. 
REPORTS: 
POLICY 

 
TOWN MANAGER             Recreation 

 
    Have two support letters, waiting on two others (already have the 

verbal)  
    Government support waiting on two invoices.  

 
Industrial Park Wastewater Treatment Plant  
 
Progressing with Engineering and Municipal Affairs.  
 
Multi Year Capital Works 2018 
 
Nova working on Tender document  
 
Budget 
 
Letter to Minister of Municipal Affairs to postpone budget until end 
of February.   

 
CORRESPONDENCE        Municipalities Newfoundland and Labrador 
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ACCOUNTS   Councillor AuCoin declared a conflict of interest and left  
PAYABLE         Council Chambers.  

 
It was moved by Deputy Mayor Burke and seconded by Councillor 
Canning to approve accounts payable listing from December 7, 
2017 – January 26, 2018 in the amount of $ 355,860.34.   All in 
Favour.  
 
Motion Carried 

 
Councillor AuCoin returned to Council Chambers.  

    
PERMITS  It was moved by Councillor Andrews and seconded by Councillor 

Canning to approve permits as presented: 
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                                              All in Favour  
 

Motion Carried  
 

NEW BUSINESS   Councillor Andrews - looking forward to attending the Combined 
Councils AGM.   
 

   Councillor Vardy arrived at 5:35 p.m.  
 
Councillor AuCoin – wants pressure on Service NL to get permits 
out.  Taking too long at that level.  There is one person running the 
office for all Labrador and Western NL.  

 
   Councillor Delahunty -  IOCC Environmental Assessment – 

Maggie Pit - is on line on IOCC website.  
SWASP program is being discontinued.  Ms. Jennings stated that it 
has already been applied for.  
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Mayor Barron – still working on a solution for Recreation.  A few 
stumbling blocks but working to make this happen.  Budget is 
postponed for this reason. Looking for extension until February.  

       
ADJOURNMENT                  With no further business Councillor AuCoin moved to adjourn   
                                              At 5:40 p.m. Next regular meeting scheduled for February 20th  

at 5 p.m. 
 
    Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

                                     _________________________ 
                                          Ron Barron   
                                           Mayor 
 
 
                                          _________________________ 
                                           Karen Jennings 
                                             Town Clerk/Director of Finance                            
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